
F.No. 1.21017/05/2022.IPS-III 
Ministry of Home Affairs 

Police-I Division

Room No. 220, North Block, New Delhi-1, 
Dated, the 9th August, 2024

To

The Chief Secretaries
All State Governments (Except Arunachal Pradesh, Goa, Mizoram & UTs)

S u b : Filling up of the vacancy of Inspector General (Security) (Level-14) in the Department 
of Atomic Energy, Mumbai -  reg.

I am directed to refer to the subject mentioned above and to say that Department of 
Atomic Energy has been requesting for nominations of eligible and willing IPS officers for the 
vacant post of Inspector General (Security) (Level-14) in the Department of Atomic Energy, 
Mumbai. The post is proposed to be filled by deputation from amongst IPS officers (empanelled 
to hold Joint Secretary/equivalent posts at the centre).

2. It is therefore, requested that nominations of eligible and willing IPS officers may be 
forwarded to this Ministry for assessing their suitability for subject post at the earliest. It may be 
confirmed that the officers recommended are clear from vigilance angle and their integrity is 
certified.

Copy forwarded to:-

1. UTs Division(UTs-l), North Block -  for similar action in respect of IPS officers of 
AGMUT cadre.

2. DoP&T [Ms.Pallavi Singh, Director (ACC)] w.r.t. DAE letter No. 
13/2/2016/CCS/11217 dated 05.08.2024.

3. Department of Atomic Energy (Shri Ashok B Gerira, Deputy Secretary), Anushakti 
Bhawan, C.S.M. Marg, Mumbai-400001 w.r.t. their letter No. 13/2/2016-CCS/11217 
dated 05.08.2024.

4. Cabinet Secretariat (Shri Kamal Jit, Deputy Secretary) CGO Complex, Lodhi Road, 
New Delhi-03.

5. Directors/ Directors General, BPR&D/BSF/CBI/CISF/CRPF/IB/ITBP/NCRB/NDRF/ 
NIA/NPA/NSG/SSB.

6. Sr. Technical Director (NIC), MHA for uploading on MHA website. (IPS Portal under 
head -Circulars & What’s new).

Sir,

Yours faithfully,

Tel No. 23094038


